SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF
THE CITY OF HOMEWOOD, ALABAMA
April 29, 2022

The City Council of the City of Homewood, Alabama convened in Special
Session on Friday, April 29, 2022 at City Hall at 5:15 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by President Wyatt at 5:20 p.m.

Upon Roll Call, the following were present: Andy Gwaltney, Melanie Geer,
Carlos Alemén, Nick Sims, Walter Jones, Barry Smith, Jalete Nelms, Jennifer Andress,
and Alex Wyatt and constituting a quorum of Council members. Also present were: Mike
Kendrick, City Attorney; and Melody Salter, City Clerk; J.J. Bischoff, Chief of Staff; and
Mayor Patrick McClusky. Absent: Andrew Wolverton and John Hardin.

The sole item on the Agenda under Other New Business was the Ward 3 Board of
Education Appointment.

Councilor Sims moved to appoint David Thompson. Councilor Smith seconded
the motion.

President Wyatt asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding
the motion. The Council then held discussion regarding this item.

On a voice vote, the motion carried on a vote of 8-1. Councilor Jones voted no
and said his recommendation was for Ryan Thompson.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was, on a
motion duly made, adjourned at 5:23 p.m.



